
 

 

 
                           MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
April 16, 2013 

StageCoach Tavern 
 

Attending:   Mayor Crumlish, Councilpersons Mitchell, Sprader, and Barran, 
Townspersons Lyla Peebles and JoAnn Plucker 

         Absent: Councilpersons McCrary and Hensley 
 

• The meeting was called to order with a quorum.  
 

• Councilperson Barran made a motion to approve March minutes.  Councilperson 
Sprader seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that the website was getting same number of visits/day 

from March report. 
 

• Townsperson JoAnn Plucker presented the 2013 Walking Tour Budget-see 
attached.  Townsperson Plucker reported that 45 sold tickets would cover fixed 
costs of the Home Tours, Dinner, and Concert event. 

 
• Councilperson Sprader asked Walking Tour chairman, Lyla Peebles, how can 

Town Council help with the Walking Tour?  Lyla Peebles stated with 
sponsorships and selling tickets to Friday events. 

 
• Councilperson Mitchell proposed a town cleanup day for April 27th. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish presented the financial report-see attached. 

 
• Flood Plain – no report 

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that townsperson Dillon Collier is considering an Eagle 

Scout project in the town and is interested in brickwork near the Post Office. 
 

• Councilperson Sprader presented quote for outside lighting at the Tavern and 
handrails at the Tavern, Post Office, and Brick Church.  Councilperson Mitchell 
made a motion to approve to spend up to provided quote-see attached.  
Councilperson Barran seconded the motion and all approved.  

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that a meeting with Dwight Cooley, Refuge Manager, 

on a potential agreement for Mooresville to maintain and control privet on the 
Refuge that borders Mooresville would be Wednesday, April 17th at 11:00 am.   

 
• Councilperson Mitchell made a motion to approve a conditional use permit for 

Eric Broyles for the use of the Town of Mooresville for the Heal and Crank 



 

 

Duathalon on April 19th & 20th.  Councilperson Barran seconded the motion and 
all approved.  

 
• Mayor Crumlish reported that Statement of Economic Interest is due on April 

30th.   
 

• Councilperson Barran reported that he would discuss mulch and weeds in front 
of Brick Church with Stuart South.   

 
• Mayor Crumlish stated that the Fire chief at Greenbrier directed the Town’s 

request for fire protection to Huntsville Mayor, Tommy Battle, for approval.  
Mayor Crumlish will set up meeting with Mayor Battle. 

 
• Townsperson Lyla Peebles discussed need for traffic speed bumps in town 

specifically on North Street due to increased event activity.  Councilperson 
Barran made a motion to approve up to $1500 for the purchase of speed bumps.  
Councilperson Mitchell seconded the motion and all approved. 

 
• Councilperson Sprader made a motion to adjourn.  Councilperson Barran 

seconded the motion and all approved. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,                                                                         
 Nikki Sprader 


